
Summit Lake News Advertisers 
These advertisers are interested in our community.   

Please keep this page handy and give them your 

support. 

If you are a business owner that provides services 
to residents in the Summit Lake area, there is still 
room to advertise in the SLCA Newsletter.  The 
cost is $100 per year. That is less than $8.50 per 
month to reach Summt Lake Residents that are 

SLCA members.  

 If you are interested or have questions, please 
contact the SLCA Treasurer at: 
SLCATreasurer@gmail.com 

mailto::%20SLCATreasurer@gmail.com
mailto::%20SLCATreasurer@gmail.com


Summit Lake Community Association 

MAY 

05/25—OPEN MIC NIGHT  7:00PM  

JUNE 

06/07—GENERAL MEETING — ICE 

   CREAM  SOCIAL 

Note: A full calendar of 

events for the remainder 

of the year is shown on 

the following page of 

this newsletter. 

 

SLCA Upcoming Events

WHY WE LOVE THE LAKE  

A note from the Editor: If you have comments or suggested input to the newsletter,  

please contact me at summitlakenews@gmail.com  

 

Terry Brannberg 

Spring at the lake brings the warmer weather that we all crave and the beauty of blooming trees and 

flowers. The first half of April brought the usual spring rains, while the second half of April and first 

half of May brought dry and unseasonably warm weather. As May continued, the weather cooled and 

Spring showers returned, keeping the grass green and the flowers blooming. Along with the ducks, 

eagles, and ospreys, the seasonal birds such as robins, swallows, finches, and others have returned 

to add to the interest and beauty of the lake. 



SLCA 2019 OFFICERS and TRUSTEES 
 

The following is the SLCA board elected for the 2019 calendar year.  

President:  Craig Edwards-craigjpe@yahoo.com 

Vice President:  Bart Collins-bartc@holadayparks.com 

Secretary:  Joni Fuchs-summitlakeslca@gmail.com 

Treasurer:  Ronnie Collins-SLCATreasurer@gmail.com  

Trustees (two-year terms):  Dwayne Swenson, Debbie White, Debra Martinelli 

Trustee (one-year term):   Cyndie Sundstrom 

         Duane Inglin (One year remaining of two year term) 
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MAY 

05/25 OPEN MIC NIGHT  7:00PM (“Celebration with Music”  in remembrance of Tim Nole) 

JUNE 

06/07 GENERAL MEETING — ICE CREAM SOCIAL 6:30PM/MEETING7:00PM 

JULY 

07/04 BOAT PARADE 10:00AM 

AUGUST 

08/17 SLCA ANNUAL PICNIC 5:00PM 

SEPTEMBER 

09/14 LAKE GARAGE SALE AT CLUBHOUSE 8:00AM (Still looking for a coordinator) 

(DATE IS TENTATIVE AS MCLEARY HAS NOT SET THEIR DATE YET) 

09/28 OCTOBERFEST/POTLUCK 6:30PM (Still looking for a coordinator) 

OCTOBER 

10/04 GENERAL MEETING/POTLUCK 6:30PM/MEETING7:00PM 

NOVEMBER 

11/01 GENERAL MEETING/POTLUCK 6:30PM/MEETING7:00PM 

DECEMBER 

12/14- SANTA VISITS SUMMIT LAKE CLUBHOUSE 

SLCA 2019 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#
https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#
https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#
mailto:SLCATreasurer@gmail.com


 1.The SLCA has property that we pay taxes on each year. The clubhouse is exempt but our  acreage is not. Our Fish-

erman’s Breakfast is our main fundraiser to help pay our tax bill.   

 2.Power for the Clubhouse. We have to have lighting for safety and rentals and we have to maintain minimal heat 

during the winter to keep the Center in good condition. We are trying to increase our  rentals to help defray these 

costs.  

 3.Insurance   

 4.Maintenance on clubhouse. We rely heavily on volunteers for a lot of these projects but when  necessary we do have 

to pay out of pocket.       

5.Operating expenses (checking account, office supplies , coffee, tea, cocoa, toilet paper, napkins, and paper towels, 

etc.)   

 You don’t always notice it but the amount of time and labor your SLCA board donates to keep our SLCA running is 

enormous. All of these individuals are dedicated to the lake and the betterment of our community.  

 We have a unique opportunity here at Summit Lake to reinstate that old phenomena that used to be called a 

"neighborhood!" All of our board members are passionate about having a neighborhood/community that we can all be 

proud of. We hope you are on the same page.  

 We welcome any ideas, thoughts, or questions you have. Feel free to submit them to any of the above board members 

via email or in person at a meeting or event. If you would like to get in contact with a live person, feel free to email 

and we will make sure you get in touch with the board member you are looking for.   

 The next General Meeting is on Friday, June 7th with an Ice Cream Social starting at 6:30 and meeting at 7:00 pm, .    

 We would love to have your input.   BYOB! (Bring your Onlake Buddy!)   
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Traegar Barbeque Raffle 

The Traegar barbeque pictured at the left is being raf-

fled off by the SLCA. This unit is valued at about  $900 

and the raffle drawing for the winner will be made at 

the SLCA General Meeting on June 7.  

If you haven’t already done so, get your raffle tickets at 

the  Open Mike Night on May 25 or at the General 

Meeting on June 7. Raffle tickets are $10 each, and a 

maximum of only 300 tickets will be sold. 

Remind your neighbors if they are not SLCA members to join so 

they can get the Newsletter, Lake Alerts and updates , plus a won-

derful rate to rent our new and beautiful Clubhouse! The biggest 

bonus is getting to know your fellow Summit Lake residents!  



  Logo Items   

 

Summit Lake logo items make 

great gifts. To see what’s available 

and order yours, contact Joni 

Fuchs at (206) 496-1797 or email to: 

summitlakeslca@gmail.com 
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Summit Lake Community Center 

The Summit Lake Community Center is available to be rented for your events! 

Amenities include a full kitchen loaded with several fridges, two stoves with ovens, 

tons of counter space, dishes, silverware, and more. A stage and music/sound system 

are available for live bands, Karaoke, family sing-a-longs, etc. Plenty of chairs and  

tables available for your use. Added bonuses include the large parking lot, grassy 

area, horseshoe pits, and two bathrooms.  

Rental fee for members is $100, and for non-members $250. 

For more information or to check availability, please submit your request via email 

to summitlakeslca@gmail.com. 

Logo Items 

https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#


CURRENT SLCA MEMBERSHIP LIST 
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LAST NAME FIRST NAME   LAST NAME FIRST NAME   LAST NAME FIRST NAME 
Aahl Steven   Hart Kerry & Judy   Petersen Venn & Cathy 

Agnelli Jill   Hartman Richard & Kristin   Piccolotto Dennis & Nancy 

Ammons Bernie & Bruce   Hays Leonard, Sydney,Teresa, Linda   Pierce  Carm & Regina 

Anderson John & Susan   Hess Bryan & Rose   Piercey Gary    

Atkins David & Sipiporn   Hodges Keith & Shawna   Pierson / Hart Jane / Celia 

Bacon Mike & Betsy   Hodgins Greg & Kathy   Raedel Larry & Holly 

Bailey Michael & Cynthia   Hodgins / Larson Vaughn / Tracy   Ramstad Debbie 

Barry Steve   Holstein Fred & Lynn   Reiling Keith & Hallie 

Bastin Brad & Sharon   Hopsecger Shelli & Mark   Roberts Bruce & Sharon 

Bastin / Schloz-Bastin Brink / Janet   Horn Ben & Joy   Roper / Franks Tom / Janet 

Berney Jan   Hunter Andy & Tracey   Rust David & Kathleen 

Blum James & Kristan   Inglin Duane & Sheri   Safstrom Fred 

Bonjorni Daniel   Japhet Don & Lisa   Safstrom Paul & Joann 

Bowen / Kinnaman Linda / Patricia   Japhet Ginger   Salmon Jay & Kris 

Brannberg Terry & Gerry   Japhet Wm. "Butch" & Diane   Santhuff Scott & Stacey 

Brewer Tim & Carole   Japhet McCutcheon Teresa   Shaffer Mark & Pam 

Brinton John   Jenkins W.K. "Bill"   Shelstad Mike & Jan 

Buckholtz Paul & Connie   Kaivo Ken & Luva   Solis Alex & M'Lissa 

Bush Richard   Keller Ryan & Christina   
Sorenson / 
Borgmann Steve / Carol 

Campbell Kevin & Jill   Kelley Bill & Kathy   Spacciante Joe & Marueen 

Cangelosi Terry & Millie   Kirkwood Dolores   Spero Rick & Amy 

Christensen Derwyn   Kovash Donna   Spomer Barry & Lisa 

Collins Bart & Ronni   Laflamme / Grimsted Denise / Brad   Stankavich Paul & Eileen 

Collins Bob & Glenda   Lampky Ross   Stewart Bob & Merrily 

Conover Kevin & Sarah   Lathrop Willard & Lucille   Stonecipher Michele 

Craigen Tom & Terry   Lazara Ron & Debbie   Strong Don & Lorna 

Crocker Tim & Carisa   Leingang Clarence   Swenson Judy & Dwayne 

Darby Gord & Linda   Leno / Nooney Pam / Bob   Taylor Darryl & Doug 

Delaney / Leitch Robert / Kathy   Lenting Tim & Lesa   Tetzlaff Brian & Jennifer 

DeSanto Tom & Sherry   Lusier Lorne & Jaquie   Thomasson Lee 

Dietz 
Mitch, Laura,  
Melanie Boyajian   Martin Rollie & Audrey   Torgerson Greg & Pam 

Duke Patrick & Deborah   Martinelli / Benjamin Deb / Jack   Vander Beek Marv & Anne 

Duvall Lanny & Kelly   Maynard Kirk & Lorrie   Vining Rick & Ruby 

Edgbert Rod & Sheri   McDonald Betty J.   Waldron Katie 

Edwards Craig (Sandstrom, Cindy )   Melendez Cesar   Walker Dr. Richard & Lyndsay 

Eide Audrey B.   Meyer Bob & Joy   Walker Jim & Nancy 

Fenton Gary   Miltenberger Tony & Jania   Wallace Stewart 

Filyaw Michael & Susan   Mitchell Harold & Nancy   Ward Randy & Sundy 

Foust Jason & Bridget   Moffitt Steve & Linda   Wells Randy & Aleta 

Friend Nancy   Mullin Mark & Leslie   White Debbie 

Fuchs Joni & Craig    Murphy / Chapman MaryAnn / Paula   Wiegand Paul & Jean 

Galbraith Deborah   Nabbefeld Lenore   Williams Brian & Peggy 

Glenn Bob & Teresa   Neff Michael & Melissa   Williams Joe & Cheryl 

Gonzalez-Vining Manuel & Richelle   Nole Nancy   Williams / Johnson April / Grady 

Gustafson Kiley & Voshte   Okamoto Kiyosato   Willrich Carl & Mavis 

Haggerty Dan & Sandi   Olson  Steve / Kris Zabriskie   Wilson Patrick & Jill 

Halpin Ryan & Satu   Patterson Michael  & Janet   Wright Chuck & Tamie 

Halstrom Craig & Beth   Patterson Patrick   Wybenga Thomas 

Hansen Mike & Barb   Payne Doug   Wyllie Bryan & Rebecca 

Harkness Dave & Cindy   Payne John & Mary Sue   Yonek Jeff & Jody 

Harrod/Smith Joan & Mark   Pellegrino Nick & Sheila   Zabel Ed & Vickie 



Howdy SLCA members,  

We have started out our year with a bang. We have a had a successful Easter egg hunt, Fisher-
man's Breakfast, Cinco de Mayo and Summit Lake clean up, along with the community club remod-
el. 

I need to give special shout-outs to Joni and Craig Fuchs. They have found another gear and have 
been huge in remodeling the clubhouse! Joni being on the board and organizing and selling our 
logo items as well as Easter egg hunt etc etc etc....I am eternally grateful.....I’m hoping her knee 
surgery won’t slow her down too long....and Craig working every day down there remodel-
ing.....wow ....I need him at my house next....you all should check out the back room he just remod-
eled....thanks to them we will be totally organized! I need to thank Bart and Ronnie Collins.....Bart 
tackled the bathrooms along with Craig and I, and I would still be crawling under the building work-
ing on it if not for Bart’s plumbing skills (no one is supposed to know he can do this stuff tho, mums 
the word). 

A special thanks to Ronnie Collins, who had hidden her administrative skills from us for far to long, 
has sure done yeoman' s work on the books....and to our churchmouse Deb Martinelli who has sure 
blossomed into a wonderful board member, and along with her husband Jack Benjamin have been 
hard working leaders on Cinco de Mayo and our Summit Lake cleanup. Debbie White with her hard 
work on our water and septic issues has been a real asset for our whole community....and Duane 
and Sheri Inglin for digging in on the Fisherman’s Breakfast along with Tracy Larson was 
huge....great job on getting the Traegar grill Duane. Dwayne and Judy Swenson, the quiet voice of 
reason on our board have given us a steady helm as we have been progressing......as well as build-
ing our new gates and too much else to list....all behind the scenes.....he seeks no glory....but I hold 
him high as a man to ride the river with. Also I need to mention Sharon Roberts who is digging in on 
several issues in the clubhouse (chief mouse eradicator), and redoing the bench material which will 
look real nice now. I want to give a shout out to Patrick Patterson who redid our files which required 
patience of Job, which I would not have had, to do such a bang up job....and to Terry Brannberg for 
doing our Summit Lake News (without which you wouldn't be reading this), a giant thank you......to 
Pam Leno for taking care of the Summit Lake Facebook page…..and to Pam Torgeson, who has 
without fanfare been taking care of our clubhouse rentals for years, a very grateful thank you! And a 
big big Trump like really big thank you to Ron Hunter for doing our new carpet and linoleum in the 
clubhouse....if you see him give him a pat on the back! To Bob Myers for handling the pool table 
and a significant donation to our remodel....to Dan for cleaning the moss off the roof….and to my 
wife Cyndie for serving on the board, helping with Fisherman’s Breakfast, etc etc... and tolerating 
me....she has the patience of Job, I also need to mention the Thurston County highway guys for fix-
ing the driveway! I'm sure I have forgotten somebody...so thank you one and all for the great 
job .....were getting er done! 
 
Craig Edwards (head cheese whiz) 

Ps: I don’t thank people often enough...so mark this one down! 
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Summit Lake Emergency Preparedness Update 

We unfortunately have lost our chairman for the Emergency Preparedness Committee. Our interim 
chairman, Vaughn Hodgins is leaving the lake and can no longer serve in this capacity. Duane Inglin 
will still act as a go-to for information, but he has become too busy to chair and develop the whole 

thing. If you are able and willing to take on this important role, or for more information, please contact 
Craig Edwards at craigjpe@yahoo.com, or Joni Fuchs at summitlakeslca@gmail.com. 

SLCA President’s Report 

https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#
https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#
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Notes:   

This report does not include proceeds received at the Fisherman’s Breakfast and Easter 

Egg Hunt, which had not been processed  at month end. Approximately $2600 was made 

at the breakfast (breakfast, raffle, and bake sale) and $180 at the Easter Egg Hunt raffle. 

These items will be reflected in the May report, 

SLCA 2018 April Financial Report 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 

There have been no General Membership meetings since the last newsletter issue. 
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Water Quality Report 

 In late March, an area of blue-green algae was reported to Thurston County Health Dept. 

Test readings for Anatoxin-a indicated an unsafe level of this toxin in the algae scum, and 

the county issued a toxin alert for the lake.  Subsequent weekly readings showed reduced 

levels of toxin, and the alert was lifted on April 25. Enjoy the Summer! 

 
 

Thurston County Public Health and Social Services 
Environmental Health Division 

Blue-Green Algae - Summit Lake Advisory Lifted 

April 25, 2019 Dear Summit Lake Residents and Users, 

 Lab results received today, April 25, 2019, for a sample collected on Monday, April 22, 2019 show that the toxin levels 
are below the reporting detection limit for anatoxin-a.  

One (1) microgram per liter is considered a level for health concern.  The Health Alert has been lifted as we have had 
two (2) consecutive weeks where samples are below the advisory level. 

 The 2018 Summit Lake Sample Map and sample data can be accessed through the Thurston County Health web-
site (http://www.co.thurston.wa.us/health/ehadm/swimming/SummitLake.html) . 

Water systems that use lake water should be purged prior to using the water.  
See the web site noted above for instructions on how to purge a water system . 

 Health Department will monitor the lake for toxin producing algae blooms only when residents report a new algae 
bloom. 

Many residents around Summit Lake depend on the lake for drinking water.  When there is an algae bloom present, we 
recommend extra precautions be taken to avoid the health risks posed by potential toxins. 

Thank you ~ 

Water Quality Staff 

 

Thurston County Public Health & Social Services  

Environmental Health Division ~ Water Quality 

Phone Number 360-867-2626  

412 Lilly Road NE  Olympia,  WA  98506 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qGQx0PCqWSVRu-idXmtGgzTk_3hVyZTdjq_05S9R5tf0AApNqqbk-AwmT3JoTtp_Qe-xEP8Xbjhqdt6d3TWxdZYN1Qqh25JtCbddraZ1o2zkmdc-rWnPT5ZklI3fbOqE1hb1sUFVNaCT38kWGjMMv0lMEq1Zlohxv7H__j4AScQS2mJgYsVQeEULsu3iNIB_VMeWaI9QITrOSnVNkT3y09-ZrbFqOj0rM3T5
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qGQx0PCqWSVRu-idXmtGgzTk_3hVyZTdjq_05S9R5tf0AApNqqbk-AJfCmlselrz5P4XX-gsSd0c85TIbUHpNYL7yM5tO6Vc_i479Mv7FDjT8bjkzxriyKKsufI9TKon0huiwsz8cXNDyvWdNe9wL8WKE-VA0TCV81GlEp-lf8m2hV4gg2Gx1AWZH5-5ONGRq_6258UqTtGCS-Ns-lJBm8F8D8Ikv6kPkDVz
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Community Center Upgrades 

A lot of things have been happening at the Community Center 

over the last several months. The interior has been entirely ren-

ovated with a new paint scheme, renovated cabinets, a new 

stove added, bathrooms remodeled, new lighting, and the rear 

porch storage area refurbished. Also the roof  has been cleared 

of moss, and the parking lot and entries have been repaired. All 

of this work has been accomplished with volunteer help and 

minimal cost to the SLCA. A BIG thank you to all the volun-

teers who have worked diligently to make this happen, and for the donations of funds and materials 

used in the process. A special thank you is due to our SLCA president, Craig Edwards and our SLCA 

secretary, Joni Fuchs for organizing and ramrodding this effort thus far. Those who have provided sig-

nificant support to this work are the Hunters, Yoneks, Meyers, Brannbergs, Edwards, Collins, Swen-

sons, and Fuchs. There is more to come, with replacement of  carpet and flooring and further upgrades 

to the parking lot. If you haven’t been in the Community Center for a while, be sure to come to the Gen-

eral Meeting on June 7. You will be pleasantly surprised! Below are photos of work in progress. 
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Bathroom floor repairs 

Refinished kitchen cabinets 

There are several areas of current needs for volunteer support to the SLCA: 

Sign maintenance — Monthly signups are needed for updating the two SLCA announcement signs. Con-

tact Craig Edwards at craigjpe@yahoo.com if willing to help. 

Webmaster — Someone is needed for occasional update and maintenance of the SLCA web site. Contact  

Craig Edwards at craigjpe@yahoo.com or Joni Fuchs at summitlakeslca@gmail.com if 

interested.  

Emergency Preparedness Captain — We unfortunately have lost our Captains for the Emergency Prepar-
edness. Duane Inglin will still act as a go-to for information, but he has become too busy to head develop-
ment and implementation of the whole plan. If you would be interested in heading up this important commu-

nity activity, contact Craig Edwards at craigjpe@yahoo.com. 

SLCA Needs and Opportunities 

https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#
https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#
https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#
https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#
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The 2019 annual SCA Easter egg hunt was held on Saturday April 20 at the 

SLCA clubhouse. There were many children in attendance to hunt eggs and 

a good time was had by all. Thanks to Joni Fuchs for organizing the hunt 

this year, and for the volunteers who assisted her. 

Gathering before start 

2018 Golden Egg Winners 

Annual Easter Egg Hunt 

Ready-Set-Go 

Searching for eggs 
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Where’s my egg? 

Golden egg winners 

Raffle winners 

I found gold! 



The Fishermen’s Breakfast was a big success this year.  A good time was had by all at-
tendees, and as always, a great breakfast was served.  

Thanks to all that attended and all those that helped out! Special thanks to Sheri Inglin 
who coordinated the event with the able help of Tracy Larsen, who is is leaving and 

handing over the reins to Sheri after several years of heading this activity! 

Fishermen’s Breakfast 
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Fishermen’s Breakfast 
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Joni selling logo items 

Raffle prizes 

Drawing the winners 
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The third annual Cinco de Mayo celebration was held this year 
on May 4th at the community center. The decorations were 

great, the food was wonderful, and lots of fun was had by all! 
Thanks to Deb Martinelli and Jack Benjamin for coordinating the 
event and Joni Fuchs and others for their support in making this 

a great time for all who attended!!. 

 



We had a nice day for this year’s lake road clean-up on Saturday, May 11th and 
there was a very good turn out.  Except for a few large items, there seemed to be 
less trash to pick up again this year — hopefully this means folks are being more 
litter conscious.  Thanks to Deb Martinelli for organizing it this year, and to all the 

volunteers who turned out!  You made the lake road look great once again!  

Lake Road Clean-up 
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Lake Life 

Note: The intent of this section of the newsletter is to provide  interesting pictures  of things and activities  around 

Summit Lake. If you have inputs of items that would be of interest to other residents, please submit them to : 

summitlakenews@gmail.com 

 

SPRING AT SUMMIT LAKE 

After the January wind storms, and February snow storms inundated the area with falling branches 

and trees and near record snow falls, April and May has brought us a beautiful spring with its warmer 

temperatures and the color and beauty of blossoming trees and spring flowers. With the end of April 

also comes the opening of fishing season at Summit Lake. According to the WDFW charts, trout stock-

ing at the lake thus far included 5500 catchable fish (including 500 jumbos) on April 26, and 5000 on 

May 6. The editor found that dock fishing was good on opening day (April 27), but has ben spotty since 

with limits caught on some days, and nothing but nibbles on others. Catches ranged in size from 10 to 

16 inches, and the fresh fish make for great eating. We are now looking forward to Memorial day and 

the opening of general boating and all the associated water sports on the lake. 
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Lake Life 

 

Spring has sprung, the birds have sung 
The flowers bloom, it’s summer soon! 
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      IT’S THE LAW 

It has come to the attention of the SLCA that many boaters are not abiding 
by the lake speed limits. Please be courteous and obey the law.  

The speed limit is 5 MPH within 200 feet of any shoreline or dock at all times. 

The speed limit is 5 MPH during all hours of the day between opening day of 
lowland fishing season and the beginning of Memorial Day weekend. 

The speed limit is 5 MPH between the hours of 8:00PM or official sunset 
(whichever is earlier) and 11:00AM, and 45 MPH between 11AM and 8PM. 

Boats exceeding 5 MPH must proceed around the lake in a counter-clockwise direction. 

Non motorized boats always have the right-of-way. 

Don’t drink and drive — this applies to boats as much as it does to automobiles! 

For further information, see https://www.co.thurston.wa.us/sheriff/information-boating.htm, or  

https://library.municode.com/wa/thurston_county/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=TIT16WAVE_CH16.04REREUSCOWA  

Boating Safety 



Lost and Found 

FOUND 

LOST 

NOTE: If you have something lost or found that you would like to post in the newsletter, 

please email the information to  “summitlakenews@gmail.com”. 
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Paddle Boat and Floating Dock 

This dock and boat floated in on or 

about May 13. It is tied up at 1541. If it 

is yours, please come and take home! 

Found keys 

These keys were found during 

Summit Lake Cleanup. If they 

are yours, contact Joni Fuchs at  

summitlakeslca@gmail.com 

For Sale and Free 

NOTE: If you have something For Sale or Free that you would like to post in the newsletter, 

please email the information to  “summitlakenews@gmail.com”. No junk please, and keep in 

mind that it will be two months before the next edition of the newsletter . 

Antique Lincoln Desk 

 $500 OBO  
Antique Refrigerator 

$600 OBO 

If interested, contact Stewart Wallace 
Cell 571-216-2667  

Address 1509 Summit Lake Shore Road 

https://nextdoor.com/news_feed/?post=110985366
https://nextdoor.com/news_feed/?post=111014556
https://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00002a00:001SQ7_000001mqh&count=1550455391&randid=1711424674&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=1711424674#

